
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 MARCH 2004 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

COS.54/04
RURAL PROOFING

The Head of Economic and Community Development and the Head of Strategic and Performance Services submitted Report ECD.08/04 on rural proofing.  Mr D Beaty, Economic Development Manager and Ms C Rankin, the Rural Support Officer, explained that rural proofing is the mechanism for local authorities to access the impact of their policies and programmes on rural areas and rural communities. 

Ms Rankin outlined the considerable progress made by the Council on rural issues and advised that it was the intention to build on this work to implement rural proofing.  In order to be successful, rural proofing must be integrated with existing decision making processes and adopted across all Business Units of the Council.  Ms Pauline Dalton, Chairman of the Carlisle Parish Councils Association, attended the meeting and the Chairman invited her to participate in the meeting should she wish to.

Ms Rankin advised that there were three main areas where the Council needed to consider the application of rural proofing.  These included: Strategy and Policy Development and Implementation; Service Delivery; and Governance.  She commented that the desired outcome would be to adopt a “Think Rural” culture across the authority to ensure that the rural implications are fully considered and recorded even if no alternative action is adopted.  To achieve this she recommended that a lead role be taken by this Committee in monitoring the extent to which the Council’s policies, procedures and services are rural proofed.  

The following points were raised by Members during discussion on the rural proofing papers:

a) The Corporate Plan would need to take on board rural proofing, particularly in the areas of Strategy and Policy Development and Implementation; Service Delivery; and Governance.  Rural proofing would need to be a key element during the prioritisation stage of the Corporate Plan.

b) Ms Rankin responded to a Member’s question advising that the Corporate Regeneration Group comprised of Officers from the Council and the Rural Support Group is made up of Officers from a range of organisations operating in the rural area including the City Council, the County Council, Voluntary Action Cumbria, the Local Strategic Partnership and Rural Regeneration Cumbria.

c) A member suggested that social circumstances and isolation of young people in rural areas would need to be considered as part of the prioritisation process for the Corporate Plan.  In addition, measuring social and economic circumstances in rural areas should also be considered.  The Economic Development Manager advised that the review of the Rural White Paper was looking at the measuring of social and economic circumstances in rural areas.

d) Members expressed concerns that although this Committee has the responsibility for monitoring the Rural Policy it should not have the full remit to monitor the extent to which the Council’s policies, procedures and services are rural proofed.  This Committee only see a proportion of policies, procedures and services and does not have input to those which are outwith its remit.  The Portfolio Holder and Executive should take on the role of ensuring that policies are rural proofed.  

e) Rural proofing would also need to be done in the work that the City Council does with partnerships, particularly with health services as they do not currently rural proof any of their policies.

Ms Dalton advised that the Parish Councils Association welcomes the start the Council had made in respect of rural proofing.  She commented that it was a mind set which would take some time to evolve, but that all policies should have rural thinking within them.  Ms Dalton and the Portfolio Holder paid tribute to the work of the Rural Support Officer and Ms Dalton commented that the Parish Councils valued this role.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Committee endorses the need to implement rural proofing and looks forward to the Executive’s comments on the implementation of rural proofing, in particular their response to the Rural White Paper.

(2)  That this Committee recognises the importance of rural proofing and the cross cutting nature of this issue which must ensure that rural issues are considered in all policies and programmes.

(2) That this Committee will continue to monitor the Rural Strategy.

(3) That in relation to partnership working, in particular with health services, every effort should be made to ensure that partnership projects are rural proofed.







